TULSA PUBLIC SCHOOLS

TULSA, OKLAHOMA

Office of the Superintendent

May 23, 1941

Dr. Forest C. Allen The University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I want to thank you again for coming to our Alumni Association meeting. We were all disappointed that more people did not get to hear you for all that I have talked with have been highly complimentary about your talk.

You said that you would be interested to know how the election came out. Our side won by about a 1,400 majority. My friend Roeder Wild deserves a great deal of credit for the success of the election.

I hope that I shall be able to get up for at least a day at commencement time, and if so, to have the pleasure of seeing you again.

Sincerely yours,

H. W. Gowans

Superintendent of Schools